April Term 1st day of Term April 3rd, 2023

Commission in session pursuant to adjournment at the Courthouse
in Bowling Green, County of Pike, State of Missouri;
Bill Allen, Presiding Commissioner, Present
Tom Wallace, Eastern Commissioner, Present
Brock Bailey, Western Commissioner, Present

Brock Bailey called the meeting to order at 9:00 am and moved to accept the agenda as presented. Tom
Wallace seconded the motion. Brock Bailey, yes. Tom Wallace, yes. Bill Allen, yes.

Bills and mail approved and signed as presented.

Laura Stumbaugh, County Clerk, met with the Commission to present the only bid received for Audit
Services. Tom Wallace made the motion to Accept the bid as presented. Brock Bailey seconded the
motion. Tom Wallace, yes. Brock Bailey, yes. Bill Allen, yes.

Harry Grote, Road and Bridge Supervisor, met with the Commission to discuss road projects. He will reach
out to property owners on Pike 306 to see what we can do to improve the road. Ed Traynor, resident of
Pike County reached out to ask if we would push brush along his property, after discussing this matter it
was decided that it will not benefit the county to do this project. If Mr. Traynor can push the brush out,
the county would be able to come in and slope and ditch the banks.

Brock Bailey made a motion to put a keypad on the 1** floor door going down the back hallway to the stair
well. Leaving the 2" and 3™ floor doors to the back hallways unlocked as it is an emergency exit for
everyone that comes to the courthouse. Tom Wallace seconded the motion. Brock Bailey, yes. Tom
Wallace, yes. Bill Allen, yes.

Tyler Burleson and Desiree Elliott met with the Commission to talk about the county maintaining Pike 408.
Tom Wallace made the motion to maintain county road 408 in its entirety. Brock Bailey seconded the
motion. Tom Wallace, yes. Brock Bailey, yes. Bill Allen, yes.

Ken McCarthy met with the Commission to discuss CR. 48. Commission advised them we would get it
fixed.

Carolyn Wisecarver met with the Commission to discuss TTAP Grants for the pedestrian walkway bridges
for Bowling Green and Louisiana projects. Tom Wallace made a motion to hire Hutcheson Engineering
firm for the Louisiana TTAP grant project. Brock Bailey seconded the motion. Tom Wallace, yes. Brock
Bailey, yes. Bill Allen, yes.

There being no other business before the County Commission the meeting adjourned until
April 6th, 2023, at 9:00 AM.
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